STANDISH VOICE

MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
DECEMBER 13, 2016
The meeting commenced at 7.45pm

Management Committee present: Gill Foster, Paul Ogden, Ron Wade, Sarah Djali, Fran Aiken, Janet Monks, Allan Foster, Brian Jones, Karen Bliss, Nicky Ogden, Diane Gore
1. Apologies: Dave King.
2. Minutes: As the previous month’s meeting was the AGM, there were no monthly minutes to ratify.
3. Appointment to Committee: Jaime Jones was unanimously appointed to the committee in the role of Events Lead.
4. Update: 
i) Locality/Aecom support: Gill said that the Masterplanning report undertaken by Aecom on a future vision for the village centre was due to be completed and returned to Standish Voice in the first week of January. The grant from Locality was discussed and Gill said this needed to be spent by the end of March. If it was not, a new application would need to be made. 

ii) Planning applications: Gill said that the planning applications for homes off Langham Road and Rectory Lane were expected to be debated by the planning committee in January. She said the committee had looked at the revised plan for Langham from Wainhomes but it still did not comply with the Housing Needs Survey for the village. Therefore, the committee had agreed to object to the planning application. She said the Rectory Lane application had been sent to appeal through non-determination by Wigan Council.
iii) Greater Manchester Spatial Framework consultation: Gill said the GMSF consultation was open until December 23. SV had added its views and the membership and wider community had been urged to add its voice too.
5. Christmas Market: Paul said that Standish Christmas Market had been an unqualified success, with three times as many people attending as expected, good feedback from village businesses and money raised for charity. He thanked Jaime and the Market committee for the excellent organisation of the day. He said there would be a formal feedback process, with views sought on the day and a survey undertaken. After this had been analysed and authorities consulted, the committee would consider the options for another event next year. Gill said the SV stand in the parish hall had been busy with lots of residents asking about the NP. 137 people had ticked that they agreed with the new Vision and Objectives and 76 new members were signed up to SV. Debbie Parkinson thanked SV for its help in arranging for Coun Ray Whittingham’s Brighter Borough money to be used for a new defibrillator machine at the Parish Hall in time for the Day.
6. Future Village Christmas Decorations: Paul said there had been widespread debate throughout the community about the quality of Christmas decorations, including the Christmas Tree, in the village, especially as the Market Day had been such a success. Paul said a committee should be established, chaired by an SV committee member, to discuss arrangements for Christmas decorations for next year. He suggested inviting all the ward councillors and representatives of village organisations and traders. The committee agreed to do this.
7. Local fundraising. Paul suggested a fundraising idea which would also brighten the Christmas tree. A Ribbon For Gordon would collect money in boxes around the village and for each pound raised, a ribbon would be tied to the fencing around the tree. The money would be donated to the Gordon Thorpe fundraising appeal to pay for cancer treatment. The committee agreed to do this.
Date of next meeting: The next meeting will be Tuesday, January 17.

The meeting ended at 9pm


